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Oversight: Methods to Enhance Outreach to Veterans Community
Introduction
On May 24, 2010 the Committee on Veterans will hold an oversight hearing that will examine methods to enhance outreach to veterans in New York City. Those invited to testify include the Mayor’s Office of Veterans Affairs (MOVA) and various veterans’ service providers and advocates. 

Background
According to the United States Department of Veterans Affairs (VA), as of 2009, there were approximately 240,000 veterans living in New York City.
  The VA’s calculations are based on projections from the 2000 census the Department of Defense statistics from 2006. These projections do not include many of the recently returned veterans from the Iraq and Afghanistan conflicts. However, many have claimed that a more accurate depiction of the number of veterans in New York City is thought to be much higher. New York City’s veterans have served in World War II, the Korean Conflict, Vietnam, the Gulf War, the Iraq and Afghanistan wars, and during Peacetime.
  As the veterans of New York City have served in such a wide array of conflicts, their needs are diverse and complex.  While the number of veterans in New York City continues to grow, there are certain issues confronting the veteran community that are of particular concern.  
First, 14.6% of young veterans (age 20-24) in the United States are unemployed. In New York City alone the number of unemployed veterans has reached a staggering 17,300 people.
 Further, it has been estimated by the Veterans Administration (VA) that there are up to 3,000 single homeless veterans living in the City.
  Lastly, the increase in the number of veterans in New York City has not translated into an increase in enrollment in the VA healthcare system. Federal statistics show that only 1 of every 3 veterans is aware, willing, or able to access the healthcare benefits granted to them by the VA.
  High unemployment rates, homelessness and a lack of access to the VA healthcare system are issues that all veterans face, not just those recently returning from the conflicts in Iraq and Afghanistan. 

Conclusion
New York City is home to numerous advocacy groups and not-for-profit organizations that offer services and support to individual veterans and the veteran community at large. However, there is anecdotal evidence that veterans living in New York City are not aware of the availability of many of these services. In addition, advocacy organizations often express frustration at the difficulty of identifying veterans currently living in New York City. The benefits and services that exist through the “Sea of Goodwill” offered by various organizations must be connected to veterans in order to have a beneficial effect.
  Without properly identifying the veteran population in New York City and connecting them to services, their needs will not be met. At today’s hearing the Committee on Veterans will hear from various service providers and the Mayor’s office regarding some of the initiatives currently under way to enhance communication with veterans in New York City. 

� http://www1.va.gov/VETDATA/Demographics/Demographics.asp 


� http://www1.va.gov/VETDATA/docs/Demographics/2l.xls 


� http://gillibrand.senate.gov/newsroom/press/release/?id=7187236d-b68e-4749-976c-3eaab526fbc0


� http://www.ich.gov/slocal/VA-NYCHomelessVeteransTaskForceReport.pdf


� http://www.cbo.gov/ftpdocs/88xx/doc8892/MainText.3.1.shtml
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